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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Haeda Mihaltses, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 
864

Committee:
Health 


Title:
A Local Law to Amend the Administrative Code of the City of New York, in relation to the performance of duties of peace officers at public hospitals and health facilities funded in whole or in part from the city treasury.



Sponsor:
The Speaker (Council Member Vallone) and Council Member Robles

Summary of Legislation:


The proposed legislation amends the City’s administrative code by adding two new sections concerning the utilization of peace officers at public hospitals and health facilities funded in whole or in part with city funds. If passed, Intro. 864 would require HHC to appoint peace officers, as defined in New York Criminal Procedural Law, Section 2.10(4), to perform the duties of special officer, senior special officer and hospital security officer. The bill also designates the commissioner of the Department of Health as the enforcer of this requirement. 

In addition, Intro. 864 provides a legal course of action for any individual or organization to seek compensation, punitive damages and/or other relief and remedies as may be appropriate in the event that the proposed peace officer requirements are violated.

Effective Date:
Immediately

Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:
2002


Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY01
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY02
Full Fiscal 

Impact FY02

Revenues (+)
$0
$0
$0

Expenditures (-)
$0
$0
$0

Net
$0
$0
$0

Impact on Revenues:


The proposed legislation would have no revenue impact.

Impact on Expenditures:


The proposed legislation would have no expenditure impact.

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
N/A

Source of Information:

City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:

Luisa Sánchez, Financial Analyst

Peter Bruno, Assistant Director

City Council Finance Division

Date Submitted to Council:
January 24, 2001

FIS History:



Intro. 864 will be considered by the Committee on February 6, 2001 

